
  
 
  
 

  

Town of Erin 

Corporate Report 
  
Department:  
 
Business Unit:  
  
Presented/ 
Prepared By:  

 
Corporate Services 
 
Legislative Services 
 
 
Lisa Campion, Director of Legislative Services 
& Clerk  

 
Report Number: 
C2022-010 
 
Meeting Date:     
6/30/2022 

 

Subject 
Farm to Fork Dining Experience SOP 
 

Recommendation 
Be it resolved that Council hereby receives report number C2022-10 “Farm to Fork 
Dining Experience SOP” for information; 
And that Council hereby deems the Farm to Fork Dining Experience as municipally 
significant; 
And that Council hereby supports the issuance of an AGCO Special Occasion Permit for 
Farm to Fork Dining Experience, submitted by 4th Line Cattle Co. 5682 4th Line Hillsburgh.  
 

Background 
The Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) is responsible for 
administering the Liquor License Act. Among its responsibilities in the alcohol sector, 
the AGCO oversees the administration of the Special Occasion Permit Program (SOP) 
required any time alcohol is offered for sale anywhere other than a licensed 
establishment and may be issued for public events. In order for the AGCO to issue a 
public event SOP it must be for a charitable/non-for-profit organization, must be deemed 
municipally, provincially, nationally, internationally significant, or must be for a tailgate 
event. An event of municipal significance requires a municipal resolution designating the 
event as "municipally significant”. 
 
4th Line Cattle Co. 5682 4th Line Hillsburgh has begun the application process with the 
AGCO for a public event SOP by means of a municipal significance designation. The 
dates requested for the Angelstone SOP (Public Event) are provided in Appendix A. 
 
The applicants are wishing to serve alcohol in designated areas between the hours of 
6:00 and 9:00 pm on July 27th, 2022.  
 
Information with respect to this event can be found in Appendix A of this report. 
 
Per the AGCO, there is no specific criteria that deems an event municipally significant. If 
Council believes that the event would benefit the Town in some way, providing a social 
event for residents, bringing people into Town etc, then it can be constituted as a 



municipally significant event. 
 

Strategic Pillar 
Service Excellence & Good Governance 
 

Financial Impact 
There are no financial implications associated with the proposed recommendation. 
 

Conclusion 
That  Council hereby receives report number C2022-10 “Farm to Fork Dining Experience 
SOP” for information; 
And that Council hereby deems the Farm to Fork Dining Experience as municipally 
significant; 
And that Council hereby supports the issuance of an AGCO Special Occasion Permit for 
Farm to Fork Dining Experience, submitted by 4th Line Cattle Co. 5682 4th Line Hillsburgh.  
 
  

Attachments 
Appendix A – Letter submitted by 4th Line Cattle Co. 5682 4th Line Hillsburgh 
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